THE GEORGETOWN HERALD

GEORGETOWN, ONTARIO, WEDNESDAY EVENING, DECEMBER 18th, 1957

SECOND SECTION

Santa Claus Visits 1600 Boys and Girls



A LUCKY KEY won this \$300 pony for Jim Costigan, 29 Market Street, when he patronized the Georgeview Open Kitchen recently. The restaurant is, with a number of other local business places, a member of the Key Merchants Association and offers a chance at lucky prizes to patrons. Pictured with Mr. Costigan are, left to right, Mrs. Sam Turchyn who, with her husband, operates the restaurant, and Mrs. Bob Turkington, and Mrs. W. Steinke of the staff. J. A. Goudy, Georgetown

PROCLAMATION Now Will Be Five Rooms Boxing Day Holiday

Whereas is has been the custom in Georgetown in past years to hold a Boxing Day the day following Christmas

And whereas the Municipal Council have by resolution at their meeting on December 16th authorized me to proclaim such a day.

Therefore I do declare Thursday, December 26th, 1957, a Civic Holiday in the Town of Georgetown.

JACK ARMSTRONG, Mayor

... Do Your Shopping in Georgetown!

New Stewarttown School

URBAN BOARD CHRISTMAS PARTY AT HILLTOP LODGE

Members of the councils of the three towns comprising the North Halton Urban Board and their wives and guests held their annual Christmas party at Hilltop Lodge, to replace the present arrange-Erin on Friday evening.

After a delicious turkey dinner, dancing, cards and a friendly social time was the order of the evenring. Music was supplied by an Acton orchestra.

Those from town attending included Mayor and Mrs. Jack Armstrong, Reeve and Mrs. Stan Allen, the township council to build Deputy Reeve and Mrs. Doug Sargent, Crs. Alf Sykes and Mrs. Sykes, Harry Hale and Mrs. Hale, for the extra two rooms, and the Fred Harrison and Mrs. Harrison, Garfield McGilvray, and the two new 1958 members and their wives Gibbons.

So rapid is development in the Georgetown area that a projected new school at Stewarttown has been added to before construction

has started. Recently the board of Esquesing School Area which administers school affairs, awarded a contract for construction of a 3-room school ment of a 1-room building and IS NEW ORANGE portable classroom.

it was found that the school would be over-crowded before its opening date next September. board has now revised its plans and has received the blessing of 5-room school. Architects Barnett & Rieder are preparing plans board is awaiting approval from the Municipal Board and Dept. of

The school will be erected on John Elliott and John Gunn and 3 acres of land purchased from Assessment Commissioner Joseph Herb M. Reid on the corner of the 7th Line and No. 15 Sideroad, directly opposite St. John's Anglican Church. Entrance to the building is planned from the sideroad.

Education for its changed plans.

Lawn Bowlers Plan Larger Clubhouse

Plans for a new clubhouse were getown Lawn Bowling Club held their annual meeting on Thursday night. Mr. and Mrs. Howard Kentner were hosts to the group at their home on Queen St.

Mr. Kentner, William McDowell and Claude Kentner were named as a committee to draw up a plan for enlarging the building and submit an estimated cost to the club. It is planned to start the work early in the spring.

Last year's officers were reelected. Norman Icam is president; Dick Licata, vice-president; Walter Gray, secretary-treasurer; Charles Harvey, grounds chairman; Claude Kentner, entertainment chairman; Albert Pattenden, games chairman. The president and secretary are in charge of publicity. The financial report for 1957-was read, showing a substantial balance in the bank.

At the conclusion of the meeting, the club was served lunch by Mrs. Kentner and Mrs. Norman Icam. Members anticipate 1968 as a year of record activity for the

Floats, Clowns, Bands In Memorable Christmas Parade

With twenty floats preceding him, Santa arrived on Saturday for his annual visit in a parade which excelled all previous ones and which would have done credit to a much larger town.

The 26th annual parade, sponsored by the Lions Club, with a generous assist from the firemen. drew large frowds to the downtown area where Santa distributed some 1600 bags of candy, oranges and apples to the throng of children. The parade route along the highway was well lined with spectators too to see the ingenious floats depicting nursery rhyme characters, Xmas scenes and a topical "space ship" touch which copped first prize for Provincial Paper for the second straight year for the papermilt.

Other prizewinners were North Halton Builders Association, best in the industrial division for the Three Little Pigs; Harrison Public School for the Pied Piper; and! the IGA Supermarket for its handsome entry, drawn by Stan May's four-horse hitch in the commercial class. Zone chairman Graydon Clipperton, Streetsville and _de-1 puty district governor Russ Vickers, Burlington and their wives acted as judges.

Other floats, uniform in excellence of design and originality. included: Wrigglesworth School, Peter Pumpkin, Brownies, Nativity Scene; Town of Georgetown, Humpty Dumpty; Chamber of Commerce, 3 men in a Tub; Norton Floral and Collett Quikbrik. Humpty Dumpty; Lions Club, Christmas carolers; Chapel Street School, Nativity Scene; Alliance Paper, Peter Pumpkin; St. George's AYPA, Ephipany of the Snows; Rotary Club, Little Miss Muffet; Legion, Popeye; Hunters & Anglers, Jonah and the Whale. The Lone Ranger and Tonto also

appeared on horseback. Georgetown Girls Pipe Band and the Brampton Clown Band provided music for the paraders. while a group of maporettes from the Vicie Lay dancing school add

ed a gay touch to the parade. The parade was under the direction of Tom Reed.

JIM ANDREWS Surveying the situation further, LODGE MASTER

Meeting in the I.O.O.F. Hall on December 10th, members of Royal Oak Loyal Orange Lodge, No. 245 elected new officers for 1958. Jim Andrews is the new worshipful master of the lodge, suc-

ceeding Tom Clark who held office this year. The election was conducted by Ernie Rawson of town, who is county master of the lodge, and installation was in charge of the district master, Wor. Bro. John McLaren, Orangeville, assisted by Wor. Bro. George Collins, district master of Hornby district.

Other lodge officers are: Albert Dawson, deputy master; Charles Ledwidge, chaplain; Joe Hall, Jr., recording secretary; Warnes, financial secretary; Joe Hall, Sr., treasurer; Frank Anderson, marshal; Charles Davis, Percy Clark, lecturers; Fred Armstrong, tyler; and a committee comprising Fred McNally, Alan Bailey, Tom Clark, Jack Cain and Archie McDonald.



GIRDWOOD HARDWARE

162 GUELPH STREET

NOTICE:

THE OFFICES OF

Macintosh and M. Brewster

WILL BE CLOSED DEC. 24, 25, 26, INCLUSIVE AND

DEC. 31st and JAN. 1st

discussed when members of Geor-

Santa Suggests.

NEW SINGER PORTABLE DARNS, MENDS, EMBROIDERS

NEW SINGER VACUUM CLEANER FREE GIFT WITH EACH MACHINE

\$20.00 TERMS AVAILABLE

Dyson Sewing Centre

SINGER SEWING MACHINES

20 MAIN STREET NORTH

